
Church Farm Close Medical Practice
Patient Forum Meeting 

Friday 14th September 2018
Chaired by: Karen Nicholson – Practice Manager
Staff Present: Dr BB
Minute taker:  Christine Saunders

Patients Present: PG, RB, CR, RF, CT, PM, and BN
Welcome – KN welcomed everyone to the meeting 
1. CCG Update – Dr Browning gave an update on the CCG.  He informed the group that the CCG is now one CCG, Citywide, instead of the three separate CCGs.  BB informed the group that this would be a big benefit, as it would allow commissioning on a larger scale.  The Group had a general discussion regarding the CCG.
2. Buildings – KN informed the group that currently there is no update regarding a new building to replace Lofthouse Surgery.  The Lofthouse Surgery site is bursting at the seams and the practice is looking at ways to resolve this.  The Doctors and KN have a meeting on 10th October with the local Councillors regarding the new build and hopefully will know if the new surgery will be able to go ahead.  
3. Level 3 Services – KN informed everyone that the money the locality has received to provide the healthy lifestyle services has now come to an end, this includes the physio service and the Saturday openings.
4. Access Hub – There is a new service for patients called the “access hub” and will provide evening and weekend GP appointments for patients.  St Georges in Middleton is the site where the service will be provided.  The service runs between 18:30 and 20:00 weekdays and at various times on a weekend.  The aim of the service is to offer more appointments for patients.  
5. Leg Club ​– KN discussed with the group a “leg Club” that she was trying to start in Rothwell. Rothwell is in the middle of the practice boundary so was a good location for all patients.   The main aim of the club will be to bring in patients for leg dressings, but by being held in the community, other practices can have patients there too.  If involved, all the practices will provide nursing staff and KN is in discussions with Leeds City Council and the District Nursing team about also joining in with the club.  A side aim of the club is to tackle social isolation.  Many patients, who live on their own, do not see many people on a daily basis.  When they come to the Doctors for their leg dressing, that might be the only person they speak to that day.  The practice is hoping that the club will allow patients to have a cup of tea, and chat with other members of the club whilst they wait for the nurse.  The potential of the club is huge and it is a service the practice wants to provide for patients. KN has also been in discussions with Carers Leeds would like to have a presence at the club.
RF let KN know that For Disability Mobility, the charity run in Rothwell, would be really keen to get involved and solve the transport to patients to and from the club. 

The group agreed this was a fantastic scheme to be involved in. 
Isolation – KN informed the group that Martin Lees runs Active Leeds, a branch of Leeds City Council.  Martin’s team have been commissioned by various branches of the NHS and Council services to provide services for patients.  The team do not just provide fitness for those that often attend a gym, they have been commissioned to provide movement classes and postural stability classes for the frail, patients recovering from cancer – groups that have been overlooked in the past.  Martin is struggling to find a venue for his armchair aerobics class and his postural stability class in our area.  KN has spoken to Martin with an aim to try to use the same venue as the leg club, to try to build a hub for patients to get out and meet. KN gave everyone a poster with the information on.  

The group had an enthusiastic discussion on social isolation and how to help patients.  Various venues were discussed and options to help.
RB stated that the Live at Home Scheme, which is run by Brian Garbett, run sessions on Line Dancing, Movement and the Luncheon Club at the Rothwell Baptist Church, KN agreed to contact the church to see if their parish hall would be suitable.
Everyone agreed it would be good to meet with Martin Lees before Christmas if possible to learn more about the services he was wanting to provide.  – Action Karen to arrange meeting with Martin Lees 

AOB
KN informed every one about the new flu vaccines this year which have changed.  This year there are two vaccines one for over 65 and one for under 65’s. There is only one national supplier for the over 65’s vaccine which does mean that getting stocks is harder and the vaccines are arriving later this year.

RF asked if it was possible to change the telephone to press 1 for appointments press 2 to cancel appointment, press 3 for visits etc.  KN informed everyone that we have MJOG and when an appointment is cancelled this registers on MJOG and informs us.  

CT asked if we had a strategy for the winter months.  KN said we would make more on the day appointments, put on flu clinics for the flu vaccines.  
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